
BCLP Partner Anthony George was quoted June 1 by SHRM online (the Society for Human

Resource Management) regarding the prohibitions on medical examinations employers need to

understand to comply with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). In one scenario, after a

conditional job offer has been made but before the applicant starts work, an employer can conduct

a medical examination regardless of whether the exam is job-related, so long as the employer does

so for all entering employees in the same job category. “The employer may reject the applicant

based on the outcome of the examination only to the extent that rejection is job-related and

consistent with business necessity,” George said. “This generally means that the applicant may be

rejected only for a medical condition that would prevent [him or her] from performing the essential

functions of the job.”
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MEET THE TEAM

This material is not comprehensive, is for informational purposes only, and is not legal advice. Your use or receipt

of this material does not create an attorney-client relationship between us. If you require legal advice, you should

consult an attorney regarding your particular circumstances. The choice of a lawyer is an important decision and

should not be based solely upon advertisements. This material may be “Attorney Advertising” under the ethics

and professional rules of certain jurisdictions. For advertising purposes, St. Louis, Missouri, is designated BCLP’s

principal office and Kathrine Dixon (kathrine.dixon@bclplaw.com) as the responsible attorney.
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